MINUTES OF THE STUDENT VOICE MEETING
12th NOVEMBER 2010

Present:  Caroline Goode, Rory Newbery, India Cheadle, Laura Hounsell, Annabel Green, Kyle Reynolds, Jasmine Cottrell, Hannah Doherty, Edward Uden, Holly Baxter, Nick Handley, Alastair Mair, Harry Coward, Bryony Johnson-Newell, Charlie Wilson, Joe Brindley, Laurie Stevens, Zak Hall, Abigail Turner, Flora Phillips, Jack Woodrow, Alex Wilson, Antonia Pullen-Clarke, Suzie Taylor, Aishia Diment, Mrs Chittenden, Mr Scott, Dr Melvin, Mrs Buck.
1.  Apologies – Ms Brook, Mr Johnson, Mr Dean, Mrs Bird.  Mrs Chittenden thanked Mrs Buck for stepping in at the last minute to take the minutes.
2.  Minutes of last meeting were discussed and there were no matters arising.
3.  Sustainable School Award – Mrs Chittenden thanked those who attended the Awards Ceremony in London.  Dr Melvin also passed on his thanks.  Unfortunately THS did not win the main award.  

Mrs Chittenden passed around a copy of the programme for all to see.
4.  Science Café – This will be on Thursday 18th November in the Dorchester Arts Centre from 7-9 pm.  The subject is Bio Ethics.  Please contact Mrs Wardlaw if anyone wishes to help out.  The next event will be on 18th March 2011.  The speaker will be Dr Simon Singh who has featured both on the radio and television.  Mrs Chittenden said that it would be very worthwhile becoming involved.
5.  Sports Voice – Rory spoke about the BBC World Olympic Dreams scheme whereby 50 chosen schools will be connected with schools that Olympic athletes attended when they were children.  THS has applied to be selected via DASP.
Proposals to ask a question to three chosen athletes from around the world had to be submitted.  The three chosen athletes are:

M Diamond – a Namibian 200m runner.  “How do you think your school and teachers helped you become an Olympic athlete?”
El Masri – a Palestinian distance runner who happens to be the only Olympic athlete from Palestine.  “What facilities and equipment did you have in your school and did these help your Olympic dream?”
Nick P – representing Afghanistan in Judo.  “What are your favourite memories of school sports?”
The three athletes were selected so that THS students could pair up with schools in totally different cultures.
Student Voice members have also written an Olympic Dream poem as part of the application which was read out by Antonia.  Also submitted is an acrostic for DREAM:

DASP Really Enjoys Atmospheric Moments we want the world to share.
The 50 winners of the competition will be announced during the week commencing 6th December.  
Mrs Chittenden asked what it would mean to THS if the application is successful.  Rory said that a decision would have to be made about what to do with the schools that THS might be paired with.  It is hoped that the BBC would help with any potential language barrier.

Rory and Caroline attended the DASP Mini Voice meeting at Damers First School to answer questions about Olympic Dreams and saw some of the things that have been created.  The application is on behalf of DASP as a community and questions may come from other schools in DASP.
Mr Scott confirmed that the poem could be added to the DASP website.
6.  Headteacher’s Report – Dr Melvin apologised for arriving late to the meeting and mentioned his forthcoming departure.  Interviews for his successor will be held on 19, 20 and 21 January.  Student Voice will be involved in the process.  Each candidate will be invited to make a presentation to students, staff and governors on the first day of interview.  The subject will be ‘How I am going to improve The Thomas Hardye School’.  This will be controlled by Mr Davis.  A group from Student Voice will have the opportunity to interview each candidate with Mrs Lousley.
On the first morning of the interview process the candidates will be given a tour of the school.  It is planned that each candidate will be accompanied by 2 students from the 6th form and 2 representatives from Student Voice.  At the end of the second day candidates will be shortlisted and governors will meet to make a decision on the morning of the third day.
During the period before the new Headteacher joins THS the Senior Management Team will run the school.  This team consists of Mr Moore, Miss Dodman, Mr Wheal, Mr Dellar, Mrs Chittenden and Mr Cornell.  Dr Melvin confirmed that he would not be involved in the interview process but that the governors had asked him to look at the applications.  He recommended that Student Voice representatives get involved as the governors will want their views and those of other students.
Academy Status – Dr Melvin confirmed that the governors had decided to pursue this and are expecting to go through the process for the school to become an Academy from 1 April 2011.  Information will be made available throughout the process.  He confirmed that there would be no effect on the school or students but that becoming an Academy would make the school more independent and could have financial benefits.
Swimming Pool – The turf will be cut on Tuesday 16 December and work started to dig the hole.  Work has already commenced and a difference will definitely be seen after next week.
Work in School – some work has been done around the school to repair some damage which had occurred in the MFL corridor (which was disappointing).  It is important for the school to look good in January as the interviewees will need to like the school as well as the school liking them.
7.  Rights Respecting Schools – A meeting is to be held next Monday to plan the display to be shown outside Reception.  A range of posters will be included in the display.  Year 9 winners will be revealed in the next assembly.  The posters will be printed onto tiles.  It is hoped that they will be put up before 
Dr Melvin leaves the school.  The cost should be about £200.
A concert is to be held at 7.30pm on 13 November in the THS Theatre.  Tickets are £9 or £2 for students.
Jasmine and Annie volunteered to say something at the beginning in relation to the Rights Respecting Schools group in school.  They will meet with Mrs Chittenden and Mrs Buckley at lunchtime.
Mr Scott confirmed that posters would be displayed for those entering the concert to see.
8.  Year 9 Assembly, 22 November – Caroline asked for as many volunteers as possible to attend the assembly.  Mrs Chittenden said that Rights Respecting Schools will be mentioned as well and that posters will be shown.  It was unanimously agreed that the subject of the assembly would be the Olympic Dream.
Mrs Chittenden pointed out that it is important that all members of Student Voice support the assembly.  The backgrounds of the 3 selected athletes needs to be made very clear.  She suggested that one member of Student Voice read out one line of the poem each.  Antonia will co-ordinate this.  It was also decided that a different member of Student Voice would introduce each athlete.  Rory will co-ordinate this.
9.  Any Other Business

Toilets – The caretakers asked Student Voice to have a look at the toilets which had been locked.  Caroline said that she witnessed vandalism to the walls and toilet roll stuffed down the toilets.  They were in a disgusting state.  It was suggested that the wall was knocked down in the upstairs C Block toilet (similar to The Spine).  There might not be a need to fully refurbish, as the toilets in The Spine have stayed in relatively good condition so far.  However, it was pointed out that many students do not like to use them which could be the reason they have remained untouched.  Dr Melvin said that Student Voice need to approach Mr Bewley about this and ask contractors into school to give quotes for the work that needed to be carried out.  Mrs Chittenden asked Student Voice representatives to mention this at their Year Council meetings.  Many students have been wondering why toilets have remained locked.  It has to be pointed out that if money is to be spent on refurbishments the toilets must be looked after.
PA3 – Hannah asked whether blackout curtains could be provided for this room.  Alex to research this, get window measurements and get costings.
Map of School – Bryony suggested that it might be helpful to put maps of the school on boards which could be displayed at different places around the school, not only to help new students but also to help visitors.  Mr Scott said that these could probably be easily produced but would need to be weather-proof.  He will look into this.  Rory said that room identification labels are difficult to read.  It was suggested that these should be placed next to doors rather than on them as they can’t be read if a door is open.  Mr Scott mentioned that he is also looking into producing an interactive copy of a tour of the school.
Water Fountains – Zak reported that Year 9 have been talking about drinking fountains.  They would like to increase the number of fountains and upgrade the existing ones.  Dr Melvin pointed out that sites close to water supplies would need to be identified for new fountains.  Zak mentioned that it would be nice to have bottle filler taps on the fountains and suggested that the existing fountains were replaced first.  He has identified a potential new water fountain which would be more hygienic and more robust than the existing ones and would cost £150 for one fountain.  It is hoped that if an order was placed for several fountains a discount could be negotiated.  Zak is to report back to the Year 9 Council.  It is recommended that this is discussed with Mr Bewley as he may have ideas about the siting of water fountains.  Zak to bring this subject up again with the Student Voice once full costings have been identified.  Mrs Chittenden congratulated Zak on the work he had put into this so far.
Dogs Fouling School Field – This is not pleasant and is a constant problem when the public walk their dogs on the field without picking up after them.  Rory pointed out that THS does not own the entire field.  Mrs Chittenden confirmed that there is a public right of way alongside the field but that she has seen people exercising their dogs on the field, even during lessons.  It was suggested that signs are put up asking the public to ‘Please pick up after your dog’.  Mrs Chittenden is to investigate the legal terms of trespass.

Year 9 Postcards – Year 9 students are disappointed that they do not have postcards sent home for good work.  Mrs Chittenden pointed out that the Year 9 team introduced the merit card system and that students have the opportunity to win £5.  Postcards are sent to years 10 and 11.  She said that if Year 9 students want this changed they need to discuss this subject with their Year Council and not Student Voice. 
Help for Heroes – Year 10 are asking for 50p to names the teddies.  Please encourage others in your year group to support this worthy cause.
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